~Draft~
Town of West Tisbury
Select Board Meeting 
Wednesday November 30, 2022 4:30 pm
Via Zoom
Present: Select Persons Skipper Manter, Cynthia Mitchell, Jessica Miller and Town Administrator Jen Rand
Also present for part or all of the meeting: Jane Rossi, Nicola Blake, Leah Smith, Bernadette Lyons, Ginny Jones, Susan Wasserman, Katy Acheson, Kathy Logue, Alexandra Pratt, Paddy Moore Susan Silk, Betsey Connell, Cathy Minkiewicz, Thomas Humphrey, Eunki Seonwoo, Janice Haynes and other members of the public that did not speak.
Cindy called the Select Board meeting to order at 4:30 pm

Minutes: Vote to Approve: November 30, 2022

There were no edits or changes.
Skipper moved to approve the Minutes of November 30, 2022. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.
New Business: 

· S. Wasserman re: Howes House Project - Lack of Planning:
Susan Wasserman spoke about the memo she had sent to the board and summarized her concerns about the uses of the Howes House.  Skipper spoke as Chair of the Council on Aging and member of the HH Building Committee to assure everyone that they have no intention of making the building exclusively a Senior Center. Jessica feels that this won’t be a fast process coming up with the design and they will be taking into account the other uses. Cindy corrected a comment from Susan’s memo about Aquinnah and Chilmark not being interested saying that is not the case and the discussion has only just begun between the towns. Jen gave some history of the COA stating that it was voted in 1972 to establish and it was stated in the bylaw that the COA will reside at the Howes House.  She had also spoken with Alexandra at the Library who said that they really do not have the staff or space to take on all the Howes House programing as had been suggested.  The topic of visioning for the town center came up and there will be further discussion on that. There was also discussion on changing the name of the Council on Aging to be more inclusive of younger and older adults. There were questions about the timeline going forward and the current funding for the COA and HH maintenance which Skipper was able to answer.  All in all it was a great discussion that will be continued. No action taken.
· REDO Grant Support Request:
Kate Acheson explained the request and that REDO stands for Regional Economic Development Organization. The Commonwealth funds economic development and it is time to apply for the grant again. Historically the funds have been used for beautification, aquaculture and tourism in our region.  She will also be working with the Chamber to better understand what the islands need.
Skipper moved to send a letter of support for the REDO grant. Jessica seconded. Roll Call vote: All in favor.
· Complete Streets Committee Appointments: Abby Bailey & Andrew Lester:
Abby was present and said she is excited to be a part of this committee and likes the idea of the ‘down-town campus’ for aging adults as was mentioned in the previous discussion.
Skipper moved to appoint Abby Bailey & Andrew Lester to the Complete Streets Committee. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor.
· Affordable Housing Committee Appointments: Ivory Littlefield (at-large) Alex Bullin (alt):

There was no discussion.
Skipper moved to appoint Ivory Littlefield as the at-large member and Alex Bullin as alternate member to the Affordable Housing Committee. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor.
· ZBA Appointments: Andrew Zaikis & Jeffrey Kaye from Assoc to full:
Jen explained that this is just a clean-up vote for appointments that didn’t get brought before the Select Board before.  
Skipper moved to appoint Andrew Zaikis & Jeffrey Kaye from Associate to full members of the Zoning Board of Appeals. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor.
Topics Not Anticipated: 
· Skipper thanked the WT Fire Department for getting the tree lit at the Corner of Old County Rd.  He also reminded everyone that the town Holiday party is tomorrow, Thursday December 8th, 5 – 7 pm

Old Business:  
· Howes House Design Contract:
The Keenan & Keenan all-in contract is $900 thousand dollars which includes all. That means they will hire all the sub-contractors, they will schedule and it includes the cost of travel to the island. Jen thinks it is a great contract and in keeping with the standard cost expectations for a project of this size.
Skipper moved to award Keenan & Keenan the Howes House Design Contract for $900 thousand dollars all-inclusive. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor.
Correspondence:  

· D. Ruskin re: Howes House Project:
Doug wrote in support of Susan’s memo on the Howes House.
 Public Comment: There was none.
With no further business to attend to Skipper moved to adjourn the meeting. Jessica seconded.  Roll Call vote: All in favor. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:45 pm

Respectfully Submitted by Janice Haynes, Administrative Assistant 
